From:

Sent: 28 February 2020 09:29
To: Scott Lister
Subject: Comments on 2020/0915/T have been received by the council.

1 would like to write to support the felling of this tree as it is a danger to me, my family and the
property | live in.

This particular tree is located extremely close to the boundary wall between 10 Adamson Road &-
Eton Avenue and is causing severe damage to the wall which divides the properties and also the
paved ground on the Eton Avenue side of the wall which is now raised and uneven as a result of the
roots.

The damage the tree has caused to the wall over many years has caused the wall to bow to a point
where it is now in severe danger of falling over and hence the danger it is causing. The roots of the
tree which are clearly expanding under the paved ground (that is now raised and broken as a result)
are within a metre of the external wall of [l IEton Avenue and as a result are likely in the short term
to start causing structural damage to the building and possible subsidence as well.

Furthermore | have been shown a professional 3rd party opinion from Acacia Tree Surgery by the
owner of Flat 1, 10 Adamson Road which details that the tree has a large crack and major signs of
decay and is 'very dangerous in high winds' and that it is 'advisable to remove this tree as a matter of
urgency'.

Given all of the storms and high winds currently across England this has left me feeling very worried
about safety in and around my property.
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